BROOME PARISH COUNCIL
Chairman – Mr Don Billington

Clerk – Mr Marcus J. Hart 

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting of Broome Parish Council held on Wednesday 1st April, 2015 at 7:30pm at Broome Village Hall

1. Welcome:- The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.
2. Apologies:-County Cllr Stephen Clee, District Cllr Pauline Hayward and Peter Pheysey.
Those present were:- Cllr Don Billington (Chairman), Cllr Mark Billingham, Cllr Nicola Speakman, Cllr David Pheysey, Cllr Robert Whitehouse and Cllr Sherida Breeden.
Also, present were Mr Marcus Hart (clerk) and one member of the public Ian Hardiman.
3. Minutes of the Meeting Held on 2nd April, 2014.
Agreed as a true and accurate record and signed with no amendments.
4. Matters Arising:- None.
5. Chairman’s Annual Report:- The Chairman presented his report and read this out to the meeting. 
6. Broome United Charities - Update and annual report read by Mr. David Pheysey on behalf of Mr. Peter Pheysey:-
The last trustee meeting was held on 9th December, 2014 at 1, Broome Meadow Cottage, Broome where all 3 trustees were present, Rev. Paul Harrison, Peter Pheysey and Diana Pheysey. This year for the second time in a row the hampers were ordered on line from Sainsbury’s by Diana Pheysey.
Eleven beneficiaries received hampers and a plant from Clent nurseries which were distributed on 22nd December, 2014 at a total cost of £156.29.
The income for the year ending 28.02.15 was £143.07 (Interest), and £0.88 (Deposit Interest), totalling £143.95.
The expenditure was £156.29 and there was an excess of expenditure over income of £12.34 and the balance sheet is £224.21 as at 28th February, 2015. 

A copy of the income and expenditure, balance sheet and annual report was handed to MJH to be placed with the minutes.
7. Tree Warden:- The PC agreed to defer this item as no one was appointed.
8. Appointment of PC representative on the Chaddesley Education foundation:-
There was a brief discussion about this matter and whilst David Pheysey would not be seeking re-election to the Parish Council at the forthcoming election, he indicated that he would be prepared to continue as the PC’s representative if members were happy. The clerk advised that this would be acceptable as the constitution of the Foundation did not limit a PC’s representation to being a serving councillor. This was therefore proposed by NS and seconded by MB and unanimously agreed.

It was agreed that David would update the clerk of all issues that were relevant prior to PC meetings in order that the clerk could report on them as appropriate. It was also agreed that David would be invited to the Annual Parish Meeting to present a report.
9. Public Questions:- None.

Meeting closed at 8:10pm. 
Signed…………………………………………(Chairman)

Dated…………………………………………..
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